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Weekly Schedule  
 

   Sunday 
Crossroads Worship Service                           8:45 am 
Sunday School 9:45 am 
Traditional Worship Service 11:00 am 

    
   Wednesday 
   Wee Angels Chapel                                                9:00 am       

 Choir Practice                                                 6:00 pm 

 
Guests Follow Up Team                       
Traditional Service 

1st Sunday: Larry & Dinah Etchison  
2nd Sunday: Larry & Shelby Hawkins 
3rd Sunday: Brenda Holland & Betty Crowe 
4th Sunday: Alan & Sheri McInturff  
5th Sunday: Bob Walden & Ray Hutchison 

Guests Follow Up Team 
Crossroads Service 

1st Sunday:  Jane Whitfield & Rachel Stewart  
2nd Sunday: Laura & Randy Phillips 
3rd Sunday:  Laura Durbin & Jane Whitfield 
4th Sunday:  Alan & Sheri McInturff 
5th Sunday:  Bob Walden & Ray Hutchison 

Greeter Schedule 
Crossroads 

1st Sunday:  Wayne Maltbie 
2nd Sunday: Cindy Archer 
3rd Sunday:  Sam Puckett 
4th Sunday:  Carlos Payne 

Acolyte Schedule 
      

Jaqueline Roland & James Blantonï 1st & 3rd  
Akarra Tucker & Lily Epperson-2nd & 4th Sun. 
Amberlee Tucker & Julianna Roldand-5th Sun. 

Ushers 
Captain:  Jonathan Roland 

Chuck Nalan 
Jim Nabors 

Michael Archer 

facebook.com/rbcfumc 

 

Twitter:@rbcfumc 

December 2017  

Sun Mon Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 

     1 2 

3 Shepherd Mtg @ 5p 

Choir Rehearsal 2:30p  

4 Rainbow Retirees 

@ 11a 

5 Menõs Bible Study at 
Jacks @6:45a 

Bead Group @ 3:30p 

6  7 BS @10a 

Sanctuary Group 5p 

8 Hutchison-Phillips 

S.S. Class party in FH 

at 12:30p 

9 UMM Breakfast 8a 

LA Waites SS @ Paler-

mos @ 12p 

10 Church-wide Christ-

mas party @ 5p; White 

Christmas Offering 

11 12 Menõs BS at Jacks 
@6:45a; 10:30 Life; 12 Agape 

@ G Chambers; Bead Group 

@ 3:30p; Planning mtg 6p 

13  14  BS @10a 

Sanctuary Group 5p 

15 Wee Angels Christ-

mas program  10a :Live 

Love party @ 6 

16 Clothes Closet 9-

11a; Modern Christian S.S. 

party at Hendersonõs at 6 

pm 

17 Christmas Canta-

ta@ 11a in Sanctuary  

18 19 Menõs Bible Study 
at Jacks @6:45a 

Bead Group @ 3:30p 

20 Choir Rehearsal 

6p 
21 

Alzheimerõs 11a 

Sanctuary Group 5p 

22 23 

24 Combined service 

@ 10a in Sanctuary; 

Christmas Eve service at 

5p; Party in FH after 

25 Christmas Day 

Office Closed 

26 Bead Group @ 

3:30p 

27 Choir Rehearsal 

6p 
28  Sanctuary Group 

5p 

29 30 

31New Yearõs Eve       
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FROM PASTOR DEE:   WHY SHEPHERDS AND WISEMEN 

 
ñNow there were living in the same country shepherds living out in the fields, 
keeping watch over their flock by night. And behold, an angel of the Lord stood 
before them, and the glory of the Lord shone around them and they were greatly 
afraid. Then the angel said to them, ñDo not be afraid, for behold, I bring you good 
tidings of great joy which will be to all people. For there is born to you this day in 
the city of David a Savior who is Christ the Lord.ò (Luke 2:8-10 NKJV)                    
 
The very night our Lord came into this world God sent some angels to announce the news to 
a bunch of shepherds, but why? Shepherds were considered to be on the ñlow rungò of socie-
ty of this time period. They stayed away from everyone else and hung out with smelly sheep.  
 
Why didnôt God send these angels to the religious leaders of Jesus time? Why didnôt God have 
a heavenly concert to announce His Sonôs arrival to the kings and leaders in the area?  But, 
God chose not to do any of that, instead He chose to announce it to these downtrodden, 
smelly men.  
 
I believe God chose these men to hear the greatest news of all time because these men rep-
resent all of us, the ordinary, the less than famous, those who may have been spiritually 
ñsmellyò because of the things we have done. God sent His Son to be born in a manger 
(rather than a castle) and then have Him visited by shepherds to show that God cares about 
those who others may look down upon or those whose lives have been less than perfect. 
These actions make us aware that you donôt have to be a person who has it all together for 
God to care about you! 
 
But what is also awesome about this story, is that later on, three wise men also came to see 
Jesus (See Matthew 2).  These men represent those who may be influential, people with am-
ple resources. But they, just like the shepherds were drawn to Christ. Jesus once said that 
when he was lifted up, he would draw all humanity to himself (John 12:32).  

 
In the story of the shepherds and the 
wise men, we see that Jesus did that 
right from the beginning. So this 
Christmas season, let us not forget 
that God wants everyone to know Je-
sus and letôs be sure that we keep on 
sharing the Good News just like the 
angels did! 
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    December Parties and Special Events 

 

 
December 8thï Hutchison-Phillips Sunday School Class party in FH at 12:30p. 
December 9thï L.A. Waites Sunday School Class Christmas party at Palermoôs at 12p. 
December 10th- Church wide Christmas party in FH at 5pm. Please bring a dish (Not finger      
food) White Christmas Offering Sunday. 
December 12thï Agape Circle Christmas Party at Gayle Chambers house at 12p. 
December 15thðWee Angels Christmas program at 10 a.m.; Live Love party at 6p.m.  
December 16th: Modern Christian Sunday School Christmas party at 6 p at the Hendersonôs 
home. 
December 17thðChristmas Cantata at 11 a.m. in Sanctuary; Christmas Caroling at 4p.m. 
December 24thðCombined Worship Service at 10a in the Sanctuary; Christmas Eve Candle-
light Service at 5:00 p.m. Christmas party in FH immediately after candlelight service.  
December 25thðChristmas Dayï Office Closed 
 
 
 

   

Toys Under the Rainbow  

The mission depot is beginning to look a lot like Christmas! In December, the 

depot will become the collection site for toys for children from birth to fifteen 

years old. Toys Under the Rainbow, a Christmas assistance program, helps less 

fortunate families and children in Rainbow City. Our church has supported this 

outreach program for years and the police/fire departments are always so 

grateful for our help.  
 

Please bring your new, unwrapped toy and leave ñunder the treeò in the  de-

pot this month. The deadline to get the items in will be December 17th. Re-

member to think of all ages from 0 to 15 as you select gifts. There is always a 

need for bicycles, so you may want to go in together with a friend to get this 

more expensive item. Bring a smile to a childôs face this Christmas season as we 

live our mission to Know Jesus, Love Jesus and Serve Jesus! 
 

If you know of anyone who is in need of Christmas assistance, an application 

can be picked up at the Rainbow City Fire/Police Dispatch office. The applica-

tion are processed through the Willie Jo Estes Christmas Clearinghouse. 

Commitment Sunday 
 

On Commitment Sunday, November 19th,  Pastor Dee challenged us to make     
commitments to the Lord for 2018. Here are the results that our commitment cards 
showed.  
 
§ We as a church committed to spending 915 minutes in prayer per day. 
§ We as a church committed to spending 1,090 minutes a day studying Godôs word. 
§ Most of our people committed to attend at least 75% of our Sunday worship ser-
vices in 2018. 

§ We as a church committed to spending 8,154 hours a year serving others in some 
capacity.  

 
Our total financial commitment for 2018 totaled $200,500.00 

Our total pledge for 2017 was $195,088.00.  

Memorials 
 

In Memory of Paul Sansom 
 

Jimmy & Evelyn Owens 
 

Gerry & Barbara Cagle-church sign fund 

 
The 4th Annual Turkey Bowl 

(The results are in) 
 

AUBURN 24      ALABAMA 21 
 
 

We had a GREAT game, 45 total points were 
scored. Thanks to everyone that gave food, 
sacked food and delivered. 

White Christmas Offering--United Methodist Childrenôs Home  
 
This yearôs theme is ñNo Greater Gift Than a Place to Call Home.ò Unfortunately, many 
children do not have a place to call home. They do not have security and support. By 
making a donation to the UMCH on Sunday, December 10th, you will be helping to pro-
vide shelter, love, and better opportunities for these children in need. ñGive them the 
greatest gifts of all  . . . hope, love, and a place to call home.ò 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://img05.deviantart.net/915f/i/2013/055/7/5/premade_rainbow_summer_background_by_lady_valentine_art-d5w2w9v.jpg&imgrefurl=http://aimee-valentine-art.deviantart.com/art/Premade-Rainbow-Summer-Background-356213731&h=
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Our clothes closet is scheduled to be open on Saturday, December 16th from 9 a.m. 

to 11 a.m.  Donations are accepted at the Mission Depot near the side entrance of the 

church.  

 
Our United Methodist Womenôs unit is sponsoring a church-wide mission 
project for Christmas. We are collecting winter items for those in need.  
Please leave these items on or below our Giving Tree near the parking lot 
entrance.   
 
If you need more information, please contact Sheri McInturff. The following 
items are requested: NEW gloves, hats and scarves. The items are needed 
for men, women & children. Deadline for collections is Wednesday, Decem-
ber 13th.  

 

 

 
 
 

   Lead Family:                          

Jim & Wanda Douthit 

Jimmy & Evelyn Owens 

    

      J.D. & Ginger Archer 

     Michael & Elissa Archer   

     Richard & Kay Gibbs 

     Jim & Lee Gray 

    Tim & Sammie Hawkins 

     Doris Payne   

     Randy & Laura Phillips 

     Kevin & Lynette Riggan 

     Rachel Stewart 

 December Fellowship Friends 

 

Itôs a busy time of year, but 
newsletter articles for Janu-
ary are due by December 
20th. Thanks for your help.            
    Gina 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your gift! 
 

Our donation to the Gideons of $556.00 will provide for the purchase and placement of Scrip-
tures throughout the world. It will provide approximately 110 Bibles here and across the 
globe. This includes all costs of getting Scripture into the hands of someone who needs it.  
 
The Gideons International is the result of a meeting between two men who wished to band 
commercial travelers together for evangelism. What began in 1908 as an Association of 
Christian businessmen placing Bibles in hotel rooms has evolved into an expanding mission to 
provide Scriptures to all people in nearly every facet of life. Today, we have taken more than 
2 billion Scriptures in more than 95 languages to 200 countries, territories, and possessions 
across the globe. 
 
Dr. Chip Griffith is a Gideon and his work is appreciated in this very important ministry.  

Dear Congregation, 
Thank you for helping us close out Southside High School band camp by providing 
us with an ice cream party. All the children enjoyed it! Your love and support for 
our children is much appreciated. 
 
Many blessings 
The Pride Music Association  

Congratulations to Hannah Riggan! She ran for president of 
her sorority, Alpha Omicron Pi at Jacksonville State Univer-
sity and won! As you know, Kevin and Lynette Riggan are 
the proud parents. 

SERMON PROJECTION FOR DECEMBER 
 

Below is a listing of the sermon titles and Scriptures texts that our pastor will be using. 
You are encouraged to study the scriptures before hearing the sermon. 
 
Dec. 3  1 Peter 1:3       The Christmas List: Hope 
Dec. 10 1 John 4:7-21  The Christmas List: Love  (White Christmas Offering Sunday) 
Dec. 17 Isaiah 35:1-10  The Christmas List: Joy (Christmas Cantata in Second Service) 
Dec. 24 Micah 5:2-5; Luke 2:8-14 The Christmas List: Peace (One worship service 10 am) 

Plus Christmas Eve Candlelight Service at 5 PM 
             


